
 
DAILY FIELD OBSERVATION REPORT 

Project:  Route 1 Roadway Improvements                                                   GPCEI Project No: 1636.83 
Client:  Town of Cumberland                                                                 Visit Date: May 05, 2017 
GP Field Rep:  Asher J. Anderson (AJA)                                                                                                 Report Date: May 05, 2017 
Weather: Cloudy/PM Rain                                                                                 Temp. Range:  45-50°F 
Time onsite: 7:00 am –  8:15 am, 11:30 am – 12:30 pm (AJA) 
 
Shaw Brothers Grading Crew:  

Personnel – 1 - Foreman (Josh F.), 2 - Laborers, 1 – Operator 
Equipment –1 – Cat M318 Excavator, 1 – Trucks 

  
Distribution: File, Bill Shane, Chris Bolduc 

Work in Progress  
 
 Shaw Brother’s crew removed the existing guardrail on the Tuttle Road Ramp and begain grading 

the shoulder/guardrail area.  
 

Discussions/Observation 
 
 7:00 am – AJA arrived on site. Crew was setting up traffic control to begin work on the Tuttle Rd 

Ramp. Crew created a lane shift with cones and barrels, maintaining alternating one way traffic. 4 
flaggers were used for occational stopping of traffic during equipment movement in the roadway. 

 7:45 am – AJA and JF discussed traffic control during the reclaiming and paving on the Tuttle Rd. 
Ramp. JF would like to close to roadway. 

 9:00 am – AJA contacted JF to inform him the town has approved the proposal to close the Tuttle 
Rd. Ramp during the reclaiming and paving work. Traffic would be detoured to use Powell Rd. 
Message boards and other signage would be used to inform and direct traffic.  

 9:15 am – JF informed AJA that Powell Rd. was posted to limit heavy traffic. AJA discussed with 
the Town and later informed JF that the posted signs may be removed while the detour was in 
use. 

 11:30 am – AJA arrived on site. The crew had completed removal of the guardrail on the Tuttle 
Road Ramp and had mobilized to the northern end of the project to fill a washout over the gas 
main opposite the Chebeague Island Ferry parking area. 

 11:45 am – AJA and JF discussed the signage for the detour. The signs would be installed by the 
end of the day to give motorists advanced notice.  

 12:30 pm – AJA left the site. 
 1:00 pm – JF contacted AJA to inquire about the requirement to recut the pavement in the right 

lane south of Thomas Drive. AJA stated that the area still needed to be recut. 
 

Schedule of Work 
 
 Reclaiming of Tuttle Road to occur on 5/8/17. 
 Base paving possibly to begin on 5/9/17. 

 
 

 
 



Visitors on Site 
 
 None at this time. 

 
Concerns/Questions 
 
 None at this time. 

 
Follow up Required 
 
 None at this time. 

 
 

Prepared By: Asher J. Anderson 
Reviewed By:    Doug Reynolds, PE   
If there are any discrepancies, please notify the sender immediately. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Lane shift created on the Tuttle Rd. Ramp 

 

 
Guardrail removal on the Tuttle Rd. Ramp 

 
 

 


